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     Hello Michigan!  Fall is here and that 

means it is time for the Fall Officer Meet-

ing! Your district team is planning a fun 

day for all Michigan officers to get to-

gether and gather information, get 

ideas, plan for the 2018 riding season, 

talk about changes and much more.  

Remember the officer meeting is NOT 

just for officers.  Any member is wel-

come to attend and share their ideas and 

or concerns.  This is your chance to get 

involved and contribute to our future 

FUN! Chapter J is hosting the officer 

meeting at their monthly gathering loca-

tion. The Rivertree Community Church, 

3113 Lansing Ave. in Jackson, MI. CLICK 

for a Map!   We plan to provide  Sloppy 

Joes, Chips with a few veggies and bot-

tled water.  If you would like to bring 

anything else to share maybe some 

cookies? Please feel free! We would like 

you to RSVP by letting your Chapter Di-

rector know and they will give us a total 

number for each chapter.  A couple of 

things that will be covered are locations 

of next yearôs Road Safari and getting 

the dates on the district calendar of each 

chapter event.  So come with some ideas 

and dates!  

     Is your membership number 

403058 ?  Since this newsletter  didnôt 

make it out till mid month. You have  

until the end of October to call me if 
your membership number is 403058 . 
Just give me a call and you can collect 
the $25 prize!  

     Mark your calendar for  March 9 -10 

then call the Lakeside Resort in Hough-
ton Lake and get your room reserved!  
Look for the registration in this newslet-

ter and on the district website for more 
information.   It is sure to be a great time 
with our GWRRA Friends for Fun Safety 
and Knowledge!  The theme is Cartoon 
Characters so take advantage of those 
Halloween costumes that may be on sale 
in the next few weeks.  At wingless we 

would like to see you in your costumes 
as well as showing your chapter colors.  
Letôs see which chapters have the most 
chapter pride.  

     With the changes coming in the 

GWRRA structure there is sure to be 
more fun in our future.  There will be 
more emphasis on Fun Rides and Fun 
Social activities which should attract 
some new members.  Iôm hoping a little 
time spent on recruitment thru the mo-

torist awareness program will help grow 
the great association we have. Recruit-
ment is the key to future growth.  Re-
member when someone first invited you 
on a ride or to a chapter function?  It is 
time to return the favor.  

     Patti and I are still in the learning 
mode when it comes to leading the dis-
trict into the future but with your help, 
suggestions, encouragement Iôm sure we 

can get up to speed and have a great 

time with all of you.  

     Please join us in thanking some new 
and former chapter officers!  
H2ðNew CDs  Keith & Kathleen Calhoun 
and Former CD Gary Lawrence.  

J-New ACDs  Gordon & Ella Rudolph and 
Former ACDs Jeff & Terri Curtis.  

Enjoy Those Fall Colors & Ride Safe!  

 Ken & Patti Kintner  

 Michigan District Directors  
 

   

mailto:president@gwrra.org
mailto:meason@gwrra.org
mailto:director@gwrra.org
mailto:jwagner10@cox.net
mailto:lglydewell@att.net
mailto:gwrramiteam@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Rivertree+Community+Church/@42.2872126,-84.4148183,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x883d256e3d7ebd4b:0xd008eb23e76cbf89!8m2!3d42.2872257!4d-84.4126696
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Rivertree+Community+Church/@42.2872126,-84.4148183,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x883d256e3d7ebd4b:0xd008eb23e76cbf89!8m2!3d42.2872257!4d-84.4126696
http://www.gwrra-mi.org/2018%20Flyers/2018%20Wingless%20Registration%20Form.pdf
http://www.gwrra-mi.org/2018%20Flyers/2018%20Wingless%20Registration%20Form.pdf
http://www.gwrra-mi.org/2018%20Flyers/2018%20Wingless%20Registration%20Form.pdf


Page 2 

Individual Couple & Chapter of the Year 
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DATE     EVENT     CHAPTER   LOCATION  
 
November 4th 10am   Fall Officer Meeting   MI District   Jackson, MI  

December 9th    Holiday Celebration   Chapter S2   Livonia, MI  

February 2 -3rd    OhioðCabin Fever   Ohio District   Mohican Lodge  

February 9 -10th   Indiana ðWinter Rendezvous  Indiana District   Shipshewana, IN  

March 9 -10th    Wingless Weekend   Michigan ðDistrict  Houghton Lake, MI  

 

Page 4 



Page 5 

     Eddie and I have contacted the raffle winners, 
and have disbursing their prize monies.  Bob & Kim 
Scott presented  the $10,000  1st Place Winner was 
Robin Deluge, of Leroy, MI.  Her ticket was sold by 
Chapter K-2's Don Reid. 
     The $2,500.00 2nd place prize  winner is Rachel 
Meade , of Brighton , MI. Her ticket was sold by 
Chapter D-2.  
     The $1,000.00 3rd place prize winner is Coralyn 
Braden, of S. Rockwood, MI. Her ticket was sold by 
Chapter C's Dianne and Doug Lancaster. 

  Eddie & Charlene McDougle 
  mcdouglemidt@gmail.com 
  248-559-6239 

1st Place Ticket for $10,000  

Robin Deluge of Leroy, Michigan  

Ticket Sold by  

Don Reed from Chapter K2  

2nd Place Ticket for $2,500  

Rachel Meade of Brighton, Michigan  

Ticket Sold by Chapter D2  

3rd Place Ticket for $1,000  

Cora Braden of S. Rockwood, Michigan  

Ticket Sold by  

Doug & Diana Lancaster  

Chapter C  

mailto:mcdouglemidt@gmail.com
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We would like to congratulate Keith and Kathy Calhoun 

as Chapter H -2 new  Chapter Directors. If you too need 

any help you can call me or Marcia or any of the District 

team and we will be there to help you. Again thanks for 

stepping up and taking the CD position.  

  We would also like to thank Gary Lawrence for a job 

well done. He was H -2 Chapter Director for 6 years. I 

know if Keith and Kathy need any help Gary will be 

right there to help them. Again thank you Gary.  

    We would like to congratulate Gordon and Ella Ru-

dolph as the new Assistant Chapter Directors for Chap-

ter J.  

      We would also like to thank Jeff and Terri Curtis for 

a job will done as the former Assistant Chapter Director 

for Chapter J.  

    I would like to remind everyone about the fall officer 

meeting on November 4 . It will be at Rivertree Com-

munity Church 3113 Lansing Avenue Jackson MI 49202. 

It starts at 10:00 am.  

   Wingless Weekend will be on March 9 and 10. It will 

be at Lakeside Resort same as last year.  

          Bob and Marcia Kinsey ADD for South East Sec-

tion  

  

 

Our address is wrong in 

the passport. It is:  

      Bob & Marcia Kinsey  

      12170 M - 156  

       Morenci MI 49256  

       Bob & Marcia Kinsey 

South East Section ADD   
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Phil has been part - owner and operator of a com-

mercial heating, cooling and restaurant equipment 

business in Mt. Pleasant for the past 32 years.  

Our 2008 Goldwing is his stress reliever (and mine 

too).  This has been a hard year for him as he has 

not been able to ride much because of neck pain.  

However, we are in the process of recovery from a 

recent cervical surgery and know that next year 

will see us riding more.  

While attending college, I  served Clare Schools as 

a bus driver, volunteer and mentor for 22 years 

and was also a Michigan Farm Bureau County Ad-

ministrative Secretary for nine years.  I had to 

become licensed in health insurance for that job.  

When I left that position, I went back and re-

ceived my personal property license.  I am now 

retired and glad to be able to care full - time for 

Phil, our pets and our kids as their needs arise.  

While Phil is off work, we will make it out to visit 

with each of our North Section chapters very soon.  

Although, not officially sworn in yet, we feel very 

strongly about helping you succeed and grow.  We 

want to meet your members and discover your 

wants and needs as soon as possible, so we can 

take that information back to Ken and Patty.  With 

the lessening of paperwork and requirements from 

GWRRA national, we hope that we can see some 

chapters come back or at least see those in exis-

tence grow.  

Our e -mail address is pcsford@yahoo.com  and 

Philôs phone number is 989-737 -6533.  Please feel 

free to contact us with any issues; weôre here to 

help you.  

Yours as Friends for Fun, 

Knowledge and Safety  

Phil and Char Smock  

Hello Friends,   

 

     Greetings all, but especially to our Northern 

Section members.  We are the new Assistant 

District Directors for the North Section.  Many of 

you will know us from attending the numerous 

events held throughout the state; but, for those 

of you who donôt know us, an introduction is in 

order.  

We are the Directors of Chapter J2, the Sham-

rock Wings out of Clare.  We have served our 

chapter as Couple of the Year and Assistant 

Chapter Directors.  We are fiercely proud of our 

chapter and hope to continue leading them to-

ward growth and to having more fun.  We are 

also committed to serving you and helping the 

North Section and our entire district to grow.  

We live in Clare with our dog, Odie and our three 

cats.  We have two daughters; one in Portage, 

MI and one in the Tampa, FL area.  The Florida 

daughter has four children and three grandsons.  

We are expecting our first great -granddaughter 

in December and hope to visit soon after she is 

born.   Our daughter in Portage is a science 

teacher and just became engaged at Christmas.  

We are former 4 -H leaders and band boosters.  

 

mailto:pcsford@yahoo.com
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     Change!   We are excited about all the 
changes coming in January to GWRRA.  There 
promises to be more focus on F-U-�1���������7�K�D�W�¶�V��
�Z�K�\���Z�H�¶�U�H���D�O�O���K�H�U�H���D�Q�\�Z�D�\�����U�L�J�K�W�"���� 
     �1�R�Z�¶�V���\�R�X�U���F�K�D�Q�F�H���W�R���O�H�W���X�V���N�Q�R�Z���Z�K�D�W��
YOU want.   We are working on the seminar/
module schedule for Wingless Weekend.   
What do YOU want to see?   Did you know 
that you are able to access the entire list of 
available training modules?    Type in 
www.gwrradot.com, click on the Resources 
tab, and near the bottom is the Seminar/
Module List.   There are three primary areas:  
Ride, Lead and Live.   Please look over the list 
and let us know what YOU want to see at 
Wingless Weekend and we will do what we 
can to schedule those modules the majority of 
�\�R�X���Z�D�Q�W���W�R���V�H�H���������,�I���Z�H�¶�U�H���Q�R�W���D�E�O�H���W�R���S�U�R�Y�L�G�H��
them at Wingless, we will try to get them 
scheduled at a Chapter event for you.   But we 
�G�R�Q�¶�W���N�Q�R�Z���Z�K�D�W���\�R�X���Z�D�Q�W���L�I���\�R�X���G�R�Q�¶�W���D�V�N�� 
     This is just a reminder that there is a special 
training coming up, being presented in Ohio on 
October 28th.  What is GWRRA anyway?  Why 
are we members of  
Chapters, and not clubs? This is YOUR oppor-
�W�X�Q�L�W�\���W�R���D�W�W�H�Q�G���W�K�H���³�6�D�W�X�U�G�D�\���%�O�L�W�]�´���L�Q���2�K�L�R���L�Q��
the Columbus Area. There, you will learn more 
about GWRRA and have questions answered 
that you may have. The training will be held 
October 28th, 8:30am to approximately 5pm, in 
Groveport Ohio. If you are interested, or have 
questions, please email 
bjones958@zoominternet.net.  RSVPs are re-
quired.  
     Take a look at the flyer in this newsletter for 
more information.   
       Rick & Joy Hebner, District Trainers  

  joyful57@hotmail.com  

 

From the Westside  

      This one will be our last article as the Assistant Dis-

trict Directors for the West Section. Randy and Cheryl 

Wiggins will be installed as the new ADDôs at the Officers 

meeting in November. Pam and I will be installed as the 

new District Membership Enhancement Coordinators. We 

look forward to stepping in for Cheryl and hope to be able 

to continue the great job she has been doing.  

      Even though we donôt live anywhere near there, it 

has been a great time, representing the members of the 

West Section. Please continue to give Randy and Cheryl 

the same support that you gave us.  

     This last year has seen a lot of change throughout the 

state, we have lost some chapters and members, 

changes of officers, and the changes that are coming 

later this year from National. But, we believe that the 

state is heading in the right direction. Some chapters are 

growing with new members. There is a chance that we 

might be able to bring back some chapters that have 

closed. And with the changes coming from Phoenix, we 

are going to be even more member oriented. This organi-

zation started as a group of friends that had a like inter-

est, riding a motorcycle, not just meeting and talking 

business. Letôs get back to that. Have your monthly Gath-

erings, but keep them to less than an hour and weather 

permitting, someone come up with an idea for a ride. It 

could be just a short ride somewhere or it could be for 

the rest of the day or evening, depending on when you 

hold your gatherings. Also, plan on some weekend rides. 

The more time we can spend together, the more we can 

learn about each other and maybe the more ideas will 

come out. Letôs just get out and have some fun and no 

more business as usual.  

     With all of that said, fall is here and the leaves are 

starting to change and fall. Please be careful when out 

riding, especially early in the day when the leaves are wet 

with morning dew. Also, itôs time to start planning winter 

events and working on next yearôs schedule. Chapters will 

be picking dates for their next year events at the Officers 

meeting.  

     We hope to see all of you down the road in the next 

year.    Until Next Time,  Be Safe Out There  

     Tim & Pam Hanson  


